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MEMORANDUM TO: B. Paul Cotter, Jr.
Chief Administrative Judge
Atomi j?ety and Licensing Board Panel
€ ffos (o
FROM: Joht C. Hoyle, Secretary
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR HEARING SUBMITTED BY

SHAUN P. O'HERN

Attached is a request for hearing dated September 22, 1998, submitted by Shaun P.
O'Hern (Docket No. 55-32442). The hearing request is in response to a letter from the
NRC staff dated September 7, 1998 (copy attached); sustaining a denial of Mr. O'Hern's
reactor operator's license application.

Mr. O'Hern's request for hearing is being referred to you for appropriate action in
accordance with 10 C.F.R. Sec. 2.1261.

Attachments: As stated

cc. Commission Legal Assistants
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Shaun P. O'Hern

*Copy of September 7, 1998 letter retained in Office of the Secretary hearing files.
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